
CGCU Motor Club Contingency Claims 

Trailer Repairs 
In order to transport our karts to different tracks around the country we have a trailer which can 

transport 4 karts.  Whilst returning from a trip the plywood boards collapsed rendering the trailer 

unusable without repair and the club unable to run any trips with our own karts. Luckily the karts on 

the trailer weren’t damaged at the time. 

The repair costs are listed below and are just for the materials required to complete the repairs. In 

order to reduce costs we have repaired the trailer ourselves, saving in the region of £400.  

Item Notes Quantity Cost 

8’x4’ Exterior Ply Sheet To replace collapsed 
boards on trailer 

5 182.35 

Hammerite Rust protecting paint 
for metalwork 

1 19.98 

Creocote Wood preserver for 
plywood 

1 11.98 

Brushes To apply creocote and 
hammerite, nature of 
creocote means pretty 
much single use 

2 7.46 

Glue To fix boards together 1 6.98 
Screws Gluing and screwing 

together 
Box 3.38 

Bolts To attach boards to 
frame 

Box 9.95 

Cable Clips To secure the wiring to 
the trailer 

Box 3.40 

Replacement 
lights/reflectors 

To replace parts which 
were damaged. 

 16.55 

Grinding discs Required to remove 
old boards, bolts and 
remove rust. 

10 10.98 

Welding gas To repair cracked 
welds 

1 13.99 

Cable Pins To secure wiring to 
trailer 

100 3.40 

  Total 290.40 

 

As this expenditure was unexpected the club doesn’t have the funds to cover the cost of the repairs. 

There isn’t anything we could have done to prevent the collapse, especially as the trailer is stored off 

campus which makes regular maintenance impossible. The repairs we’ve completed should ensure 

the trailer can withstand whatever the British weather can throw at it. 

 



Jerry can Storage Box 
After a recent inspection by the site fire officer the cupboard used to store our jerry  cans in was 

deemed unsuitable for this purpose due to it not being able to retain the contents of the jerry  cans if 

they were to leak. This cupboard was provided to the club when we were moved to our current 

garage for the purpose of storing jerry cans. As we’ve had numerous inspections in previous years 

which haven’t indicated this as a problem, the need to purchase a new cupboard is completely 

unexpected. 

We need our jerry cans in order to store petrol for use in both our fleet of go-karts and the clubs 

classic Mini. The container required is a storage box for 4 jerry cans which will meet the 

requirements the fire officer has requested. Without this container our garage will be shut down and 

the club prevented from using its equipment.  

We are requesting £342.00 to purchase the following storage box. 

 

 

Proposal 
1. To award C&G Motor Club £290.40 for the repair of their trailer 

2. To award C&G Motor Club £342.00 for the purchase of an appropriate jerry can storage 

container. 


